
5 May 2023

MEMORANDUM

TO: Advisory Council on Teaching & Learning

Fy

�$n�!
�0 �I �< �E

�0�

�Æ

ᐥ昀 rn e
FȀ ฀�

5晧
ii晧 no

o i � e

n УĀ

晧
�Æ

悅 ee ᐥ昀i a
T

❨ᘀ ĵ
5

悅 ee ᐥ昀e e ihM�] �k �Q �k �P�] �`Y圔䅹礀M莆梉馌un
�[$` �P �P �IF9�

① neeh࢙☀
5晧 no 5晧

ni
晧䘇 a 晧a 慃礀h
nM莆梉馌ei i䊁

5
Background

The Advisory Committee on English Learners (ACEL) has continued our work to represent the English
Learner (EL) community by expanding our outreach in the community to better assess the needs of
Arlington’s EL students and families. ACEL onboarded two new members to our committee, and met with
teachers at Randolph Elementary and Kenmore Middle School in November, 2022. ACEL members
interviewed APS staff members Dulce Carrillo, Darrell Sampson and Daryl Johnson. This memorandum
presents two recommendations to center multilingual families in communications decisions.

Topic of Interest #1: Stagger District-Wide Events to Optimize Interpreter Allocation

● Rationale: Parent-teacher partnerships are at the heart of APS’ mission. It is vital that APS work to
ensure that all parents can act on their rights to fully discuss their student’s learning and
development with their student’s teachers. Teachers interviewed across APS elementary and middle
schools clearly indicate a preference for having in-person interpretation to enhance communication
with parents. However, because of the heavy demand for in-person interpretation, APS cannot
always fully provide this service, especially for district-wide events that occur on the same day and
time. For example, during spring Parent-Teacher conferences this year at one elementary school, an
ACEL member reported that 12 interpreters were requested, but only 4 were on-site. Even with
access to Language Line, a phone-in interpreter service, this presents obvious inequities for
multilingual families who don’t get the same parent-teacher experience as native English speakers.
In some cases, instructional assistants are being asked to interpret, but this places staff members in
difficult positions that may often require a skillset outside their areas of expertise.

● Potential research questions; methodology for getting more information from the community;
what we know now about what APS is doing to address this problem; approach to identifying
solutions: In interviews with teachers at Randolph Elementary School and Kenmore Middle School,
teachers clearly indicated a preference for in-person interpretation. Teachers reported challenges in
scheduling meetings with interpreters due to shortages of interpreters, as well as not having access
to enough interpreters during district-wide events like Back to School Night and Parent-Teacher
conferences. In speaking with Dr. Darrell Sampson, ACEL is aware that no new interpreter positions
are in the current budget though the FY24 budget includes more funds for interpreters. Dr. Sampson
indicated that APS is posting positions for hourly interpreters to expand the interpreter pool. ACEL is
supportive of this budgetary increase for interpreters. Dr. Sampson shared that the need for
interpreters fluctuates by the day. There is a budget for interpreters in APS’ pool and on APS’ books
and APS contracts with interpreters as needed. While not every parent meeting requires in person
interpretation, there is a need for the right interpreters for the right scenario, and APS needs to
educate staff about all options.
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● Strategic plan alignment: Partnerships

Recommendation #1:
Rationale and Recommendation: Beginning with the SY 2024-2025 ca�
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● Strategic plan alignment: Partnerships

Recommendation #2:
Rationale and Recommendation: APS should continue to center multilingual f

�


